
Last week, we were pleased to welcome Dr. Whitworth as a STEM
Ambassador to school to explore themes such as DNA, our immune systems
and her fascinating work with zebra fish! Thank you to Dr. Whitworth for
preparing and sharing this for the children. Year 5 were delighted to
welcome Dr. Berri who led a session on bioinformatics. Thank you to Dr.
Berri for his time in leading this event for Year 5! Thank you to Mrs. Clarke
for planning and organising a great variety of enriching events!

On Wednesday, we were pleased to welcome representatives from the
Science Centre to lead an interesting talk to the school about the balance
of biodiversity. This was followed by workshops for KS2 pupils with various
themes: 
Year 3 - Chain Reaction
Year 4 - Power Up! 
Year 5 - Skills for Space
Year 6 -  Eye on Evolution

Dear Members of the Great and Little Shelford
Community, 
I hope this week's newsletter finds you and your
family well. This week, we have been enjoying the
continuation of Shelford STEM fortnight. 
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We live and work in harmony with love for one another,
so we can achieve our potential within a community of life-long learners
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Science Events
Europe Day
Friendship Bench
Announcements
Celebration Worship



On Tuesday, pupils in Year 4 held a special 'Europe Day'. This links to
their recent learning and topic about Europe. 

During the day, pupils dressed in colours of European flags, sampled
some delicacies from across Europe and took part in some wonderful
Greek dancing! 

Europe Day - Year 4

Thank you to Mrs. Harrison for
organising and leading the day,
along with visiting dance teacher,
Alison. 



Tomorrow marks the unveiling of our Friendship Bench - crafted in
memory of Mr. Kenneth Starling, who was Headteacher of the school
from 1975 to 1988. 

We look forward to sharing information with the children about what
school was like when Mr. Starling was the Headteacher, along with
unveiling the Friendship Bench for the children to see. Meanwhile, we will
be delighted to welcome family members of Mr. Starling, along with
former staff and pupils of the school to the event. 

As a reminder of how this all began, School Council worked with Mrs.
Carrothers (former Foundation Governor and School Council link) to seek
ideas about a wood-related item as a memorial. This is because Mr.
Starling loved teaching woodwork. School Council agreed on the idea of
a wooden friendship bench. This was then made by a local carpenter
and kindly funded from kind donations. Artist in residence, Hannah
Hutchings then worked on designs based on pupils' ideas through school
council and worked with groups of KS2 pupils to add the design to the
bench! 

We look forward 
to the bench 
being in action! 

Friendship Bench



This year, we will be introducing a new Science Prize in memory of
former teacher, Mike Paduano, who taught at Shelford for 25 years. 

The School Council discussed ideas for a memorial and decided that
they wanted to do something that honoured his creative and enthusiastic
approach to science teaching.

Older members of the current School Council fondly remember his
passionate approach to teaching science in an engaging way. One
former pupil remembers how she came home inspired to grow her own
crystals after one of his lessons. 

The prize will be awarded to a pupil for progress in science and will be
given out in the summer term each year, alongside the Philippa Pearce
Prize for English and the new Ada Lovelace Prize for Maths.

We hope that the Mike Paduano Science Prize will continue to inspire
many more generations of children.

If you would like to donate to the Prize Fund in Mike Paduano’s memory,
please transfer donations to:
Shelford School Governors
20-17-19
00811386
Please include the reference ‘SCIENCE’.

If you are able to Gift Aid your donation, the form is available here:
http://www.shelfordschool.org.uk/web/sssf_donations/552705

Clare Mellor
Parent Governor and School Council Link

Paduano Science Prize

http://www.shelfordschool.org.uk/web/sssf_donations/552705


Book Fair
During the last week of term, we will be hosting a Scholastic
Book Fair!

It is a great way to discover new texts and there is an added
benefit that each purchase gives the school a small commission
to spend on new texts for classes and the library!

The book fair will take place on Tuesday 28th March;
Wednesday 29th March and Thursday 30th March in the
Think Tank. It will be open from 3:45pm to 4:00pm. 

PEDAL Event



Book Fair
During the last week of term, we will be hosting a Scholastic
Book Fair!

It is a great way to discover new texts and there is an added
benefit that each purchase gives the school a small commission
to spend on new texts for classes and the library!

The book fair will take place on Tuesday 28th March;
Wednesday 29th March and Thursday 30th March in the
Think Tank. It will be open from 3:30pm to 4:00pm. 

Chicks!
It is that time of year when we get ready to welcome the living
eggs for our Reception pupils to hatch and care for chicks. If you
are interested in adopting the chicks to raise into chickens,
please get in touch with the office. The school can offer some
advice on keeping chickens... along with the many benefits!

Rainbow Open Morning



Great Shelford Parish Council is looking at ways
to make all journeys in and around the village
safer and more pleasant. Understanding how
families make their way to school and pre-
school (and how they would prefer to, given the
right circumstances) will help the Parish Council
develop proposals.

Great Shelford Playscape is running a short,
anonymous travel survey on behalf of the Parish
Council and the school, and would be grateful if
every family completed it by Monday 27 March:
Here is the survey link 
The Parish Council has also created an online
form to report any traffic accidents, concerns
and near misses directly to them.

As you may remember, in the Autumn term, we welcomed local
members of the community and the Parish Council to seek the
views of pupils around safe journeys through what we called the
'Our Streets' project. As part of this there is a new anonymous
survey for families. Please see the details below:

Travel Survey

https://forms.gle/ABkA1zaij2gSbCSN8
https://forms.gle/ABkA1zaij2gSbCSN8
https://www.greatshelfordparishcouncil.gov.uk/highwayconcerns/


We were sent with our
vision statement - also
signed in sign language:

and 'Shine from the
inside out'

G A T H E R I N G
We entered the hall to
Never Giving up, by
Fearless Soul

We gathered with our
vision statement - also
signed in sign
language:

 

CELEBRATION
WORSHIP
Friday 17th March

S E N D I N G

C E L E B R A T I O N S  - >

Housepoints: this week's
winning house is domus

fortium - the house of courage
- The Stags

Silver Bins - Year 2 and Year 3

Wonderful Walkers - Reception

Dinner Winners - Reception

Star Writers:  

Elliot R, Rose L and Zoe K – each for
their time travel narratives about the
Stone Age, which included some great
description.

Bob S – for a carefully structured
story, ‘Love and Bob’.

Headteacher Awards:

Samuel S – for demonstrating a
positive attitude towards learning
and always being a good role model to
others.

Lorcan C – for enthusiasm during the
STEM week – especially during a
science talk about viruses.
 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zVLG-aVKRMc
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=BoA8xkiuts0



